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With the colder weather approaching we have developed a gritting plan so that you know where it is safe to walk in the school grounds when the ground freezes. The pathways highlighted in orange will be gritted first thing in the morning by the site manager when there is snow or ice. We strongly recommend that all visitors to the school only use these gritted pathways. We will be sharing this information with pupils in school to help keep them safe but it would be very useful if you would share this information with your children at home. If you have any questions do pop into the office and we will be happy to help.





 61 days until 2016 Lantern Parade
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HEADTEACHER’S NEWS


Dear parent, carer, pupil, friend of our school,


     Fantastic to see so many people at our very successful Christmas Fayre on Wednesday. Thanks to everyone who came along, contributed any unwanted items from home or who brought raffle tickets.


    Congratulations to Lola Paterson and Phoebe Allcock’s nanna who won the children’s and adults Tilery Bake off competitions. They are now the proud owners of 2015 Tilery Bake off aprons. There were so many outstanding entries that it was really very difficult for the school council to judge the winners. Well done to everyone who took part in the competition.


    It was very disappointing for so many pupils and their parents that we had to postpone the Y3/4 football match that should have taken place on Thursday after school. On Wednesday the pitch was just about playable but the rain on Thursday left us with no choice but to call the game off. We will be reorganising the game in the New Year.


  We will be having 4 Y4,5 and 6 teams ( A team , Tigers, Lions and Cheetahs ) taking part in the Daisy Chain Christmas 5 a side football competition at Seaton Football Dome on Thursday 10th December. I hope all the players will have a brilliant day. 


  I hope you have noticed the new signs that have now gone up on the buildings around the school. The EARLY EXPLORERS Building (2, 3 and 4 year olds) has now been complemented by the DISCOVERERS (4, 5, 6 AND 7 year olds) and ADVENTURERS (7, 8,9,10 and 11 year olds) buildings. The names represent the stages that a child goes through as they grow to be increasingly confident in their journey through life.


Have a good weekend


Best wishes J.P.Repton















































ATTENDANCE - 23/11/15 –27/11/15








Class�



%�



Position�
�
Mrs Pickering�
99.3%�
1st





1st�
�
Miss Shildrick�
96.7%�
2nd


�
�
Miss Gent�
96.5%�
3rd


�
�
Miss Hunt�
96.3%�
4th�
�
Mrs Hodgson�
96.1%�
        5th�
�
Miss Prince�
96%�
6th�
�
Mrs Fender�
95.5%�
7th�
�
Mrs Robson�
95.3%�
8th�
�
Mrs Fearn�
93.8%�
9th�
�
Miss Henderson�
92.7%�
10th�
�
Mrs Roberts�
92.6%�
11th�
�





















SCHOOL NURSE ‘DROP-IN’ / COFFEE MORNING


Thursday 10th December 2015, 8.30am – 10.30am





Any concerns regarding your child/children’s well-being?


Minor illness, head lice, behaviour?


Come along and discuss with our School Nurse Debbie Horrocks.


(School Health can be contacted on 01642 606591.)


Catch up with Gill and Christine (Pupil & Family Support Workers) over a Cuppa from 9am.


ATTENDANCE:





Our named Local Authority Attendance Officer is Karen Weschenfelder who will be monitoring attendance and punctuality closely. Karen will be supporting school in raising our attendance and addressing absence.


Please remember to inform school when your child is absent as all unexplained absence will be recorded as unauthorised.





Pupil & Family Support Workers Gill and Christine are available in school to discuss any issues with Parents/carers.
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Tilery Primary School


 Persevere






